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Research Analysis 

 

The committee substitute for HB 2122 creates the “Oklahoma Cocktails To Go Act of 2021.” 

The measure allows establishments holding a caterer’s license, or a mixed beverage license, to 

sell single-serve wine and cocktails to-go as long as they are in a sealed tamper-proof container. 

These other requirements must be met: 

 

 If delivered, the cocktail or wine must be delivered by an employee of the establishment 

who is at least 21 years old, and can verify the age of the person buying the cocktail.  

 

 If delivered or picked up, the beverage must be placed in the trunk of the vehicle, or in 

the rear compartment of the vehicle if there is no trunk.  

 

 The sealed container must include a label containing the ingredients, name and address of 

the establishment, and the volume of the cocktail.  

 

Third-party deliveries of cocktails are prohibited. Entities holding a license to manufacture 

alcoholic liquors or beverages are prohibited from being able to sell cocktails to-go.  

 

The measure requires all establishments authorized to sell cocktails to-go, to be held responsible 

for violations of any alcoholic beverage law or rule. 

 

Lastly, the measure is only to be in effect for one year. 

 

Prepared By: Emily Wendler  

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The committee substitute to HB 2122 allows for holders of mixed beverage liquor licenses or 

caterer licenses to offer cocktails, mixed drinks, or single servings of wine for sale for off-

premises consumption if certain requirements are met. 

 

Upon review and with consultation from the Alcoholic Beverage Law Enforcement Commission, 

no impact to state revenues or expenditures is anticipated from passage of the measure.  

 

Prepared By: Clayton Mayfield 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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